
 
 

FCA Announcement on Synthe�c Sterling LIBOR
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On April 25, 2022, the UK Financial Conduct Authority (“FCA”) provided an
important update rela�ng to the future of the London Inter-Bank Offered Rate
(“LIBOR”) benchmark. On its updated Benchmarks Regula�on: our powers, policy
and decision-making webpage, the FCA has set out the steps it intends to take
regarding synthe�c sterling LIBOR.

The FCA will, via a public consulta�on by early Q3 2022, seek views on re�ring both
1-month and 6-month synthe�c sterling LIBOR at the end of 2022. The FCA will
also seek views on when to re�re the 3-month rate.

We consider it likely that the 3-month rate will con�nue, at least in the medium
term as it is the most widely used synthe�c sterling LIBOR rate. It is interes�ng,
however, to note the proac�ve approach the FCA appears to be taking to re�re the
synthe�c rates as soon as possible.

https://www.cadwalader.com/
https://www.cadwalader.com/fin-news/index.php
https://www.cadwalader.com/professionals/michael-sholem
https://www.fca.org.uk/markets/transition-libor/benchmarks-regulation-powers-policy-decision-making

